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Circular No.: 2021/22-087 2 March 2022
Dear Parents,

Arrangement of special vacation in 2021/22 school year and related matters

The Chief Executive announced on 22 February 2022 that the Government will take a series of
thorough actions targeting at bringing the epidemic under control, which includes the launch of the
Compulsory Universal Testing Scheme. Our campus is very likely to be recruited as one of the
testing centres.  As such, the summer vacation arrangement of the school in the current school year
will be adjusted. The relevant details of the arrangements are elaborated as follows:

Swapping of vacation

The original summer vacation of the school will be brought forward. The special vacation
will start from 17 March 2022, connecting the Easter Holiday, to the last day of the originally
scheduled Easter holiday. Students should resume classes on 25 April 2022.

Checking of S6 Mock Examination Paper upon whole day online classes will be re-scheduled
to the period of 14-16 March 2022

During the special vacation, OLE Days and S5 Saturday online classes will be cancelled.

In order to ensure that the HKDSE examinations will proceed smoothly, online classes will be
conducted adopting the Half Day Timetable from 25 April 2022 to 29 April 2022.
Face-to-face lessons might be resumed in early May 2022, depending on the COVID-19
situation and the announcement from the Education Bureau. Details for further
arrangements will be issued later.

The last school day in the current school year will be 5 August 2022.

Arrangements for 2" Term Test and Final Examination

The extension of our Easter Holiday will shorten our online lesson time in preparation for the
2" Term Test. In view of the problem encountered, the school will cancel our 2" Term Test
for S1-5 students, paving the way to more face-to-face learning time.

The Final Examination will be postponed to the period of 27 June — 13 July 2022.

Due to the cancellation of the 2" Term Test, the proportions making up the Combined Total of
the yearly result will be adjusted. Details of which will be announced later.

Arrangements for 2022 HKDSE examinations

The HKEAA is planning to start the HKDSE examinations from 22 April 2022 as originally
scheduled. The whole period of examination is expected to be compressed to 3 weeks. S6
students please refer to the HKEAA website for the latest timetable concerned.

S6 students will be notified for the arrangements for collecting their Admission Forms and
rapid antigen testing kits. For details, S6 students should refer to the school notification
issued later.

Other administrative arrangements

Since the school could be used as a testing centre, virtually no staff, except the security guards,
would be arranged to go back to school during the period. At this moment, the exact dates
of campus recruitment are still uncertain. Also, students should not enter the campus for
safety reasons.

To make good use of the special holiday, the school would arrange online learning activities
for students.
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For your information, an S4 student in our school was confirmed to be a case of COVID-19 on 14
February 2022. Several other students, teachers and janitors were also tested positive using the
rapid antigen testing kits. Parents are reminded to pay close attention to the physical and mental
health of your children and take anti-epidemic measures during school vacation. Students should
avoid going out, especially to crowded places with poor ventilation. They should maintain a
balanced diet, exercise regularly, and take adequate rest in order to strengthen their immunity.

During the special vacation, the school might not open, causing suspension of related services
including telephone communication. If individual parents, due to special circumstances, have a
genuine need provided by the school, please email us at cckmail@ccklin.edu.hk or ask your children
to contact their class teachers via Google Classroom.

Thank you for your attention!  Stay safe and healthy!

Yours sincerely,

Tam Kwok Hin
Principal
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